
St. Joseph Church
Dover, Ohio 44622

The Twenty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time
September 2 and 3, 2017

2 y 3 de Septiembre del 2017

Mass Intentions

Monday, September 4, No Mass
	Readings:	 431:1 Thes 4:13-18/Ps 96/Lk 4:16-30
Tuesday, September 5
	 2:00 p.m.	 John Karl Sr. (Park Village)
	 6:00 p.m.	 Richard Figuly
	Readings:	 432: 1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11/Ps 27/Lk 4:31-37
Wednesday, September 6
	 8:15 a.m.	 Cindy Conidi
	 9:00 a.m.	 Rosary
	Readings:	 433: Col 1:1-8/Ps 52/Lk 4:38-44
Thursday, September 7
	 8:15 a.m.	 Betty Romo
	 9:00 a.m.	 Adoration of the Eucharist
	Readings:	 434: Col 1:9-14/Ps 98/ Lk 5:1-11
Friday, September 8
	 8:15 a.m.	 Jim Herzig
	Readings:	 636: Mi 5:1-4a/Ps 13/Mt 1:1-16, 18-23
Saturday, September 9, The Vigil of The
Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 4:00 p.m.	 Mark Schwartz
Sunday, September 10,
The Twenty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
	 8:30 a.m.	 Al Saffell
	11:00 a.m.	 The People of the Parish
	 1:30 p.m.	 Familia de Marcela Hernandez Box
		    (Mass in Spanish)
	Readings:	 127: Ez 33:7-9/Ps 95/Rom 13:8-10/
		    Mt 18:15-20

Ministry Schedules
September 9 and 10, 2017

4:00 p.m. Mass
Lectors: Sue Quillan – 1st Reading
	 Anthony Incarnato – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Jessica DeBois, Kateri Renicker, 

Beth Cecil, Marlo Nowak, Tim Avon, Vicki Avon, 
Jeri Middaugh

Hospitality: Pastoral Council Members
Servers: Andrea Garcia Paez, Felipe Garcia Paez, 

Charlie Montan (Alt: Cade Renicker)

8:30 a.m. Mass
Lectors: John Ostapuck – 1st Reading
	 Peggy Biancamano – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Lou Settimio, Andrea Settimio, 

Jeannine Kennedy, Rachel Thomas, Matt Ritzert, 
John Kuczirka, Sharon Kuczirka, Milt Hamilton, 
Monica Boring

Hospitality: Joan Wenzel and Pastoral Council
Servers: Cole Seigler, John Chaney, 

Olivia Brady (Alt: Alex Selinsky)

11:00 a.m. Mass
Lectors: Bonnie Edwards – 1st Reading
	 Jim Elco – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Mary Elco, Joe Sciarretti, 

Ann Telle, Doug Telle, Chris Helbling, Tony Nasuto, 
Stacy Savage

Hospitality: Pastoral Council Members
Servers: Bridget Deeds, John Telle, 

Luke Telle (Alt: Andrew Nguyen)

If you know of a friend or family member who is in the 
hospital, for surgery or due to illness, or is currently 
homebound, please call the Parish Office and give us 
the information. Someone will visit them as soon as 
possible.

Pray for the Priest, Deacon, or Seminarian of the 
Day: Posted on the bulletin boards are calendars with the 
names of Priests, Deacons, and Seminarians. As you come 
into the church, you may want to look at the calendar and 
pray for the designated person of the day.

Prayer Chain: To place your request on the Prayer Chain, 
please call the Parish Office or Charlene Herzig at 330-343-1063.

Offertory for Sunday, August 26 and 27, 2017
Loose	 $	 1,753.00
Adult Weekly (195 envelopes)	 $	10,259.00
Online Giving	 $	 515.00
Total	 $	12,527.00
Contributions needed each week	 $	12,192.00

Other Funds:
Poor Fund	 $	 270.00
Capital Improvement	 $	 118.00
Restroom Renovation	 $	 115.00
Catholic Schools	 $	 200.00
Your contributions make the mission of St. Joseph Parish 

possible and keep our parish financially sound.
Thank you for your generosity.



Spiritual Notes:
The words of the prophet Jeremiah are not words we 
would expect to hear from a prophet of God. “You 
duped me, Lord, and I let myself be duped”, he 
complains. "His call as a prophet has let to derision 
and reproach all day” as he announces God’s word 
to the people. Jeremiah learns that our ways are 
not God’s ways and that sometimes the work of a 
prophet meets resistance and involves suffering – 
and idea reflected in today’s Gospel as well. But 
still he preserves because of his faith in God. Paul 
encourages the Romans to make a sacrifice required 
as disciples. Do not conform yourselves to this age, 
he writes; we are to strive to discern what is the will 
of God. Sometimes we face difficulties in doing this. 
But Paul encourages perseverance, for we know that 
God will reward our faithfulness. If God’s only Son 
suffered for his faith, the we too may be called to 
suffer. But as God glorified Christ, we too will be 
given a share in that glory. Messianic expectations 
in Jesus' day varied. Some expected a royal figure, 
others a military leader, and still others a religious 
Messiah. One thing is certain – people’s expectation 
of a Messiah did not include a figure who would 
suffer and die. This helps us understand Peter’s 
response to Jesus' prediction of his Passion for the 
first time in Mathew. Peter rejects the idea that Jesus 
must suffer and die. “God forbid, Lord"! he protests. 
And now Jesus, who in the last episode had given 
the disciple the name Peter, addresses him as Satan, 
because he is not thinking as God does, but as 
human beings do. For in order to follow Christ, we 
must carry our own crosses.

For reflection: Has my faith brought suffering? How 
does Christ add to my understanding of God?

Why am I here? Where am I going? What 
should I be doing, once I figure all this out?
We are all searching for more, and St. Joseph 
is providing a way for all to continue that 

search, regardless of where we are on our path. How? 
With Alpha!

Alpha is a program for all people of all backgrounds 
and viewpoints, and provides an opportunity to explore 
the purpose of life and the existence of God, while 
learning more about Jesus. It is designed to enhance 
your personal relationship with Jesus, and provide you 
with the tools to bring Jesus to others.

The course starts on September 11th and runs for 10 
weeks. Small groups meet during the weekly sessions 
in a relaxed setting for a meal, to view a video, then 
gather in informal small groups for a laid back, 
discussion about the video’s content.

Spiritual Life of Saint Joseph Parish
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday Confession 
times are 3:15 to 3:45 p.m. On Sunday mornings, from 
7:45 a.m. to 8:15 a.m. and from 10:15 a.m. until 10:45 
a.m.

Anointing of the Sick: Following the 4:00 p.m. Mass 
the first weekend of each month, following the 8:30 a.m. 
Mass the second weekend of each month, and following 
the 11:00 a.m. Mass the 3rd weekend of each month.

Adoration of the Eucharist: The Eucharist will be 
exposed for Adoration every Thursday morning after 
Mass until 9:30 a.m.

Rosary: Each Wednesday morning after the 8:15 a.m. 
Mass, join us as we pray the Rosary.

Upcoming Meetings in the Life of the Parish
Secular Franciscans invite everyone wishing to attend 
the first Saturday of each month at 9:00 a.m. for Morning 
Prayer and Eucharistic Prayer followed by coffee and 
donuts.

L.C.B.A. invites everyone wishing to attend the first 
Tuesday of each month at 1:00 p.m. in the Family Life 
Center – Downstairs Meeting Room.

Crafty Ladies: The first and third Tuesday of the month 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Family Life Center – Downstairs 
Meeting Room. All are welcome to come and share 
ideas and crafts.

Men’s Bible Study Group: Saturday Mornings at 7:00 
a.m. in the Family Life Center. For more information, 
please contact John Kuczirka.

Knights of Columbus: The first and third Thursday 
of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Knights of Columbus 
Hall in Dover. For more information, please contact 
John Kuczirka.

Family Life Committee: Tuesday, September 5 at 7:00 
p.m. in the Family Life Center – Meeting Room A.

Outreach Committee: Wednesday, September 6 at 7:00 
p.m. in the Family Life Center – Meeting Room A.

R.C.I.A. – Right of Christian Initiation for Adults
Inquiry Session on Tuesday, September 5th,

 at 7:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center.
If you know of anyone who is interested in learning more about 
Catholicism and the Church’s process for becoming Catholic, 
contact John Kuczirka at 330-343-9988 for more information.

Save the Date!
St. Joseph Parish Picnic

Saturday, September 16, 2017
Following the 4:00 p.m. Mass



Parish School of Religion News
Catechist’s Opening Meeting: Thursday, September 7, 
2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center for all adult 
Catechists and Aides – Bodner Room.

Confirmation Parent Meeting: Thursday, September 
14, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. Family Life Center – Downstairs 
Meeting Room.

First Day of P.S.R. Class: Classes begin Sunday, 
September 10, 2017, 9:45-10:45 a.m. for Grades Kinder-
garten to Grade 8. All classes are held at TCCES.

Catechists and Aides Still Needed: We are looking 
for volunteers who can serve as Catechists, Substitute 
Catechists, Adult Aides, and Teen Aides. Please consider 
sharing your talents with P.S.R. For more information, 
call the Parish Office.

Youth Ministry News
September 3, 2017, 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.

No Youth Meeting on 
Sunday, September 10, 2017

Parents, if you have any questions about the Youth 
Group, please call Coleman Boring in the Parish Office.

St. Joseph Soup Kitchen
Everyone is welcome!!

The intention for the Soup Kitchen is to serve God’s 
children in need: the poor in spirit, as well as the 
needy. Below you will find the upcoming schedule.

September 6, 2017 – Team B (Sue Capozella)
September 13, 2017 – Team C (Knights of Columbus)

September 20, 2017 – Team D (Lisa Wiegand)
September 27, 2017 – Team E (Pastoral Council)

Teams, if you need assistance, please contact
Andrea Settimio or the Parish Office.

Team Captains, please remember you must pick up
your key from the Parish Office no later than 4:00 p.m.

Help Needed!
Friends of the Homeless of Tuscarawas County Paper 
product drive – Beginning on September 2 and 3, and 
for the entire month of September, there will be bins 
in the Vestibule, to collect paper product items. Those 
items most in need are; paper towels, toilet paper, paper 
plates, dinner napkins, trash bags, Ziplock bags, wax 
paper, aluminum foil, baby diapers (of all sizes), baby 
wipes, and dry laundry detergent. Please consider 
supporting this worthy cause!

Save The Date!
6TH Annual Tuscarawas County WALK FOR LIFE at Sacred 
Heart Church on Saturday, September 23rd, 2017, at 9:30 a.m. 
following morning Mass at 8:30 a.m. Open to all. Call Sacred 
Heart at (330) 343-6976 for details.

Other Information To Note:

Mass Intentions: Please be reminded that any parishioner 
is welcome to request Masses be celebrated for deceased 
or living loved ones. To schedule a Mass Intention, please 
contact the Parish Office.

Low-gluten Hosts: If you are a person who needs to receive 
a low-gluten host because of wheat allergies or celiac disease, 
please call the Parish Office.

Please Note: If you would like to present the gifts at the 
Offertory, please contact the Ushers before Mass.

Bulletin deadline: The bulletin deadline is Monday at 
3:00 p.m. Please include your contact information with 
phone number and email address. Bulletin notices may be 
in writing, faxed to 330-602-7488, dropped off, or emailed to 
stjosephchurch@roadrunner.com.

St. Joseph Calvary Cemetery
If you are interested in purchasing lots, or if you have 
questions regarding rules and regulations, please 
call Don in the Parish Office, and he will be happy to 
assist you.

Catholic Women’s Retreat
Have you tried a getaway weekend with God?

The Catholic Laywomen’s Retreat League is offering you that 
opportunity by inviting you to a SILENT retreat for women, 
October 6, 7, and 8, 2017, at St. Therese’s Retreat Center. This 
retreat begins Friday evening and ends Sunday at noon. Father 
Thomas Blau OP, a Dominican priest at St. Patrick Church in 
Columbus is the retreat master. In four conferences he will 
elaborate on “The New Evangelization Touches Home” by 
combining the theory and practice of evangelization and how 
it can be lived at home. The fee is $140.00 for six meals and a 
private room. Financial help is available for those who need 
it. For more information, please contact Sharon Gehrlich at 
614-882-1946.

We should have done this long ago!
That’s what you will be saying after a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter weekend! Marriage Encounter is 44 hours where 
married couples can get away from jobs, kids, chores, and 
phones – and focus only on each other. The next weekend is 
September 15 to 17 in Central Ohio. For more information, 
please contact Paul and Marilou Clouse at 614-834-6880.



Catholic Conversations
Presents Monsignor Frank Lane on Sunday, September 10, 
2017 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Sports on Tap 4030 Main Street 
Hillard Ohio. Monsignor Lane will be speaking on the topic of 
Immigration: Seeing beyond the Politics. There is no cost to 
attend, other than the food and drink you order. Registration 
is recommended for seating. For more information please 
contact Julie Naporano at julienaporano1@gmail.com.

Living Bread Radio Network
The Living Bread Radio Network AM1060 (Canton, 
Akron, Cleveland) and 94.5 (Canton vicinity) produces 
12 local programs, making it the largest Catholic 
radio station in Ohio! Visit livingbreadradio.com for 
schedules and a free app to listen live 24/7.

Courage /EnCourage:
Courage offers spiritual support for Catholic men and 
women with same sex attractions and is endorsed by the 
Pontifical Council for the Family. Courage was founded 
in 1980 by Cardinal Cook to help Catholics with same 
sex attractions live chaste lives in accordance with the 
Roman Catholic Church’s teachings. EnCourage is the 
affiliate support group for family members, spouses, and 
friends of men and women with same sex attractions. 
For confidential inquiries, please contact Father Pat 
Toner at 614-296-7404. For more information, contact the 
Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 or by 
visiting www.couragerc.net.

Retrouvaille
The Retrouvaille program offers tools needed to 
discover a loving marriage relationship. Thousands 
of couples headed for separation or divorce have 
successfully overcome their marriage difficulties by 
attending the program. Visit www.retrouvaille.org for 
more information. Or contact the Diocese of Columbus 
Office of Family and Marriage at 614-241-2560.

Please help us to update our records. 
More and more parishioners have begun to 
eliminate their landlines, and use only cell 

phones. If you fall into this category, please contact the 
Parish Office with your correct information. You may 
fill out this slip and drop it in the collection basket or 
email any changes to stjosephchurch@roadrunner.
com. Thank you!!

Family Name: ____________________________________

Phone Number: ___________________________________

Additional Number: _ _____________________________

When traveling, and you need to know 
where the closest Catholic Church is 
and the times for their Masses, please 
check out www.masstimes.org.

Promise to Protect – Pledge to Heal
Believe in the possibility of help and healing. There is hope. 
Your local victim coordinator is available to help you or anyone 
who has been abused or victimized by someone representing 
the Catholic Church. We will listen to your needs and support 
you. We encourage you to come forward and speak out. We 
will help you make a formal complaint and arrange a personal 
meeting with the bishop or his delegate, if desired.

Online Giving. If you manage your bills 
online, we’re sure you’ll like giving to your 
church online. It’s safe and secure, and you 

decide exactly when your gift is made and where it goes. To 
get started, please visit www.stjosephdover.org. If you have 
any questions or need assistance, please call the Parish Office.

THE
CATHOLIC FOUNDATION

Leave a Legacy of Love and Faith
Your last will and testament can leave a legacy of your 
faith by helping to pass it on to others. When drafting 
your will, after taking care of your family, please consider 
naming St. Joseph Parish or the Diocese of Columbus as 
a recipient of your estate. For more information, contact 
James Anzelmo at the Catholic Foundation at 1-866-
298-8893 or JAnzelmo@catholic-foundation.org.

Please remember in your prayers, all the sick, 
homebound, and recovering in our parish. 
Also, pray for those coping with physical or 
mental conditions.

Please include all those on our prayer lists that have 
asked for our prayers, and those who have no one to 
pray for them.

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions
September 2017 – Evangelization: Parishes at the 
service of the mission– That our parishes, animated 
by a missionary spirit, may be places where faith is 
communicated and charity is seen.

OUR ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK

Your local Farmers agent currently offers savings for:
 HOME	  LIFE	  CONDO	  MOTORCYCLE
 RENTERS	  AUTO	  BUSINESS	  BOAT
 PERSONAL WATERCRAFT	  RECREATIONAL VEHICLE
Restrictions apply. Discounts may vary. Not available in all states. See your agent for 
details. Insurance is underwritten by Farmers Insurance Exchange and other affiliated 
insurance companies. Visit farmers.com for a complete listing of companies. Not all insurers 
are authorized to provide insurance in all states. Coverage is not available in all states.
Life insurance issued by Farmers New Orld Life Insurance Company, 3003 77th Ave SE, 
Mercer Island, WA 98040 

CURRENT SAVINGS OFFERS

SMART OPTIONS FOR HOME 
AND AUTO INSURANCE
Call me today for a no-obligation quote!

Please patronize our advertisers. They make our bulletin 
possible. Thank You! This bulletin is furnished to the parish 
without charge. The advertisements that appear completely 
defray all publishing costs, with which the church would 
otherwise be burdened. Please patronize these sponsors as a 
thank-you for their kind generosity.



Get Involved in Music Ministry!

Parish Choir: 
The parish choir is open to all parishioners high school age and older. Rehearsals are every 
Thursday evening from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. in the church beginning Thursday, September 7. This 
choir sings at the 8:30 a.m. Mass every Sunday beginning September 10, as well as other major 
liturgies throughout the year.

Folk/Guitar Choir: 
The folk choir is open to all parishioners high school age and older. Rehearsals are every Wednesday 
evening from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. in the church beginning Wednesday, September 13. This choir 
sings at the 11:00 a.m. Mass one Sunday a month beginning September 24. Instrumentalists are 
also welcome to join this group.

Teen Choir: 
The Teen Choir is open to all youth of the parish in the 7th through 12th grades. The Teen Choir 
sings at the 11:00 a.m. Mass on the first and third Sundays of the month beginning September 17. 
Rehearsals are scheduled immediately before the Mass at which we sing as well during the week 
when needed.

Funeral Choir:
This choir is comprised of individuals who tend to be available on weekday mornings and who 
gather to lend their collective voice in support of congregational singing at the Funeral Mass in 
addition to the cantor. As funerals are scheduled, members are contacted with the time and date, 
and a brief rehearsal immediately before Mass will take place. This choir also sings at the annual 
Memorial Mass on All Souls’ Day (November 2).

Instrumentalists: 
If you play any instrument (guitar, string, woodwind, brass, or keyboard), we encourage you to 
get involved with our parish music program. We are always happy to share your talents with the 
parish for the glory of God!

New members are welcome at any time. We understand that it can be difficult to make every 
rehearsal, but we invite you to come as you are able! To learn more about Music Ministry at Saint 
Joseph, or to get involved, contact Matthew Nadalin, Director of Music, at the Parish Office or via 
email: stjosephdovermusic@gmail.com.



Iglesia San José
Ministerios Hispanos

Vigesimosegundo Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario
2 y 3 de Septiembre del 2017

Calendario Litúrgico:

Misas en Español
Domingo	 Septiembre 10	 1:30 p.m.
Domingo	 Septiembre 17	 1:30 p.m.
Domingo	 Septiembre 24	 1:30 p.m.

Misas en Ingles
Sábados		  4:00 p.m.
Domingos		  8:30 a.m. y 11:00 a.m.

Confesiones
Antes de misa de español de 12:45 p.m. a 1:15 p.m.

Intenciones de oración del Santo Padre
Intenciones de oración del Santo Padre

Septiembre 2017: Parroquias al servicio de la misión:
Por nuestras parroquias, para que, animadas por un 
espíritu misionero, sean lugares de transmisión de la fe 
y testimonio de la caridad.

Invitación al coro “Guadalupe”
Están cordialmente invitados a practicar en el 
coro, todos los jueves a las 2:00 p.m. Si tiene 
preguntas llame a Carmen al tel: 330-432-0811 
ó a la oficina al 330-364-6661. 

Grupo “Corazón de María”: Todas las mujeres están 
invitadas a participar cada viernes, de 11:00 a.m. a 2:00 
p.m., en este grupo para Oración, Evangelización, clases 
de Inglés, labores del hogar y consejos prácticos para la 
vida.

Clase de Bautismo: La próxima clase será en el Centro 
Familiar San José al 330-364-6661 o a los Ministerios Hispanos 
al 330-432-0811.

Capilla de la Virgen de Guadalupe. Todos somos 
bienvenidos a venerar en la Capilla de la Virgen de Guadalupe. 
Podemos encender una vela que permanece prendida por tres 
días, con una donación de $3.00. (2 velas por $6.00, etc.). Por 
favor usar sólo las velas de la Capilla.

Notas Espirituales:
Las palabras del profeta Jeremías no son palabras que 
esperaríamos escuchar de un profeta de Dios. “Me has 
seducido, Señor, y me dejé seducir”, se queja. Su llamado 
como profeta ha llevado a “la burla y afrenta todo el día”, 
como lo anuncia la palabra de Dios al pueblo. Jeremías se 
entera de que nuestros caminos no son los caminos de Dios 
y que a veces el trabajo de un profeta encuentra resistencia 
e implica sufrimiento - una idea reflejada en el Evangelio de 
hoy también. Pero aún así perseveró debido a su fe en Dios.
  Pablo anima a los romanos para que el sacrificio exigido 
como discípulos. “No os conforméis a este siglo”, escribe; 
estamos luchando para “discernir cuál es la voluntad de 
Dios”. A veces nos enfrentamos a las dificultades para hacer 
esto. Pero Pablo anima a la perseverancia, porque sabemos 
que Dios recompensará nuestra fidelidad. Si el único Hijo de 
Dios sufrió por su fe, entonces nosotros también podemos 
ser llamados a sufrir. Pero como Dios glorifico a Cristo, así 
también nosotros nos darán una participación en esa gloria.
  Expectativas mesiánicas de la época de Jesús variaron. 
Algunos esperaban una figura real, otros un líder militar, e 
incluso otros un mesías religioso. Una de las cosas es cierta 
- las expectativas de un Mesías de la gente no incluían una 
figura que sufriría y moriría. Esto nos ayuda a entender la 
respuesta de Pedro a la predicción de Jesús de su Pasión por 
primera vez en Mateo. Pedro rechaza la idea que Jesús debía 
sufrir y morir. “Dios no lo quiera, Señor"!, Él protesta. Y ahora 
Jesús, que en el último episodio acababa de dar al discípulo 
el nombre de Pedro (roca), se dirige a él como “Satanás” 
porque él no está pensando “como lo hace Dios, sino como los 
hombres”. Para el fin de seguir a Cristo, tenemos que llevar 
nuestra propia cruz.
Para la reflexión: ¿Mi fe ha traído sufrimiento? ¿Cómo 
respondí a ella? ¿De qué manera el sufrimiento de Cristo 
añade a mi comprensión de Dios?

Por favor, recuerde en su oración, a todos los 
enfermos, al salir de casa, y la recuperación de 
nuestra parroquia. Además, orar por aquellos 
que sufren de condiciones físicas o mentales.


